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GIVING IT UP 

“What are you giving up for Lent?” This is a question that I’ve heard echoing around all of 
Christendom each year. People will fill Facebook and Twitter with farewells on the day 
before Ash Wednesday. “So long, chocolate… I’ll miss you, soda pop… How will I live 
without McDonald’s?” Some will go for the big things: television, beer, and Facebook itself 
are all popular “fasts” in our time. 

Most people see the fasting of Lent as giving up a good thing to remember the suffering and 
sacrifice of our Savior, Jesus Christ. Putting these things down is meant to be akin to Jesus 
laying down His life for us so that we can pick them up again in Easter, just as Jesus took up 
His life again and was gloriously resurrected from the dead. 

But doesn’t it seem just a bit shallow to equate the sweetness of chocolate to the sheer joy 
of the salvation that is given to us by Christ’s death and resurrection? What if we could give 
up something else… something more meaningful… something that would help us to be 
people of faith and joy? What if we gave up things that prepared us to be “Easter people,” 
that is, people who are renewed and brought back to life? 

Let’s give it a try. This Lenten season our theme will be Giving It Up and we’ll focus on 
many things that Jesus wants us to give up as we prepare to be Easter people. Here’s what 
we’ll give up this year in Lent: 

Giving Up Control: God wants us to deny ourselves and give him the final say when 
we are charting the course of our lives. 

Giving Up Expectations: God doesn’t guarantee any future circumstances but He 
does guarantee to be with us no matter the circumstances. 

Giving Up Superiority: If we let go of our status symbols and judgmental attitudes, 
we can hear Jesus’ call more clearly and respond more faithfully. 

Giving Up Skepticism: There are some things that God wants to take on faith, even if 
we don’t understand how or why it’s true. 

Giving Up Our Lives: We are used to thinking of life in terms of fixed beginnings and 
ends, but God has a larger vision of eternal life that begins here and now. 

Giving Up Popularity: If we put our faith in the opinions of others, we will be 
disappointed.  But if we put our trust in God’s unending love, we will never be 
disappointed. 

May God bless us all as we begin our annual pilgrimage to the cross and empty tomb of our 
Savior, Jesus Christ. 

Pastor Tom 



Page 2  The Messiah Messenger 

A NOTE FROM THE PLANNED GIVING BOARD 

The Planned Giving Board (PGB) held its first meeting for 2017 on February 13
th
 and 

was presented with one grant request. In support of the Care Bag Service Project (aka 

“Blessing Bags”) initiated by the Messiah Youth, a $1,000.00 Grant was awarded to 

them for the purpose of buying food, simple hygiene items, basic first-aid supplies, 

water, socks and other personal care items included in the bags. The Youth plan to 

continue assembling the bags, maintaining a supply on hand and available to Messiah 

members to keep in their cars for gifting to the homeless and persons in need in our 

community. 

Messiah’s Endowment Fund is designed to provide long-lasting support in following 

Messiah’s mission to “Seek the Lost, Grow the Found”. Through the use of our grant 

process, distributions up to 10% of the year-end balance over the previous twelve 

months can be available for distribution from our endowment fund. This year the fund 

has approximately $16,200.00 available for grant requests. The fund is in place to 

receive gifts and address a variety of future needs, beyond what our annual budget is 

designed to provide. If you have any questions regarding the Endowment Fund or how 

to donate, please see the Church Office or Erin House, PGB chair 

(emartens34@hotmail.com). 

TAEKWONDO CLASSES AT MESSIAH 

TaeKwonDo classes are now forming to take place in the Messiah gym beginning the 

first week of April. The classes will be taught by Messiah member Jerry Koernke, a 

certified 5
th
 Degree Black Belt instructor. Classes will be for juniors ages 8-12 and 

adults 13 and older. For further details, answer questions or make arrangements, 

contact Jerry personally at (517) 980-2783 or leave a message with your phone 

number in his mailbox in the narthex. 

EASTER FLOWERS 

In partnership with the Holt Lions Club, orders for Easter Flowers are currently being 

taken through Wednesday, April 5
th
. Order sheets and payment envelopes are on the 

Narthex table. All plants are $10.00 each. Lilies, daffodils and yellow tulips will be 

used to decorate the altar area for Easter Vigil and Easter Sunday services. Red and 

pink tulips are also available. Plants can be taken home after late service Easter 

Sunday. Any plants remaining after late service Sunday, April 23
rd

 will be planted on 

Messiah property. Please place payment envelopes in Chris Gilliland’s mailbox. 

Proceeds from sales are used by the Lions Club to support local community projects. 

Questions can be directed to Chris. 
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MARCH BIRTHDAYS 
 

Melanie Alvord 4 

Carol Laur 4 

Gabriella Gray 5 

Andrianne Sandtveit 6 

Rick Stanley 6 

Molly Noss 9 

Tracy Rutter 11 

Alexis Kelbert 12 

Sherri TerBush 13 

Amy Cumbow 14 

Cheryl Haskell 15 

Bruce Schraft 16 

Kelsea Barcelow 17 

Jessica Bonkoski 17 

Rhonda Fleming 17 

David Wingert 18 

Krista Ried 21 

Paige Meyer 22 

Sherrie Nunheimer 22 

Christopher Winkel 22 

James Curtis 23 

Edward Kodish 23 

Zachary Morley 25 

Scott House 26 

Cyndy Wulff 26 

Llynn Wagner 27 

Mark Reister 28 

Ella Wurzler 28 

Jackie Lack 30 

Eleanor Stanley 31 

Sara Vanderbilt 31 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! 

Ray & Julie Bailey 

3/6/1971 

Fred & Sondra Klepper 

3/15/1975 

Jim & Lois Snover-Hanson 

3/27/1985 





 

 




